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On 3 August, 2012, H.E. Mr. Yang Houlan, Chinese Ambassador to Nepal, visited Confucius 
Institute at Kathmandu University. Accompanied by Mr. Zhang Shubin, the Chinese Director of the 
Confucius Institute, H.E. Ambassador Yang Houlan  vistied the photo exhibition in the Institute and 
interacted with the teachers and students. Some of the students were just back from one year study 
in China.  

 

H.E. Ambassador Yang Houlan  said that as the economic and trade, culture relations between 
China and Nepal become more and more close, the demand of recruits who can speak Chinese in 
Nepal is increasing. Thus, the Confucius Institute in Nepal has a large potential to develop. He 
hoped that teachers and students of the Confucius Institute continue to make endeavors, to play a 
bigger role for spreading Chinese language and culture in Nepal. 



 

Students were thankful to Confucius Institute for providing them a platform for learning Chinese 
language and culture, as well as for providing the excellent students the scholarship to study in 
China for one year. Meanwhile, they also expressed the hope that Nepal can achieve political 
stability soon, and could start closer cooperation with the good neighbor, China. 

 

 


